
Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in 
Brook Village Hall on Thursday, 11th December 2017

Present			John Tomkins(Chair) 					Simon Betty
Alison Finn						Janet Jessop				Larry Linin						Janet Medhurst

			
										To be actioned by
	The meeting started at 7.00pm

	

	Apologies for absence
No apologies for absence had been received.

	

	Declaration of interest in items on the agenda
There were no declarations of interest in items on the agenda.

	

	Minutes of the Meeting on 16th November 2017 were approved as a true record.

	

	Matters Arising from the Minutes
The clock is not striking the correct time.  This is a Church maintenance issue.
The Christmas is up and decorated with lights.

	



	Planning
The Parish Council considered application no: 17/01555 at 1 Brookbank, The Street, Brook.  No objections were raised.

Cllrs Tomkins and Betty looked at the application and had noted that it was on record that there would be no building in an Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.  Cllr Tomkins had attended a meeting on 7th December and will also attend the next meeting on 14th December.  This means that the Parish Council will then have an opportunity to speak to the Planning Inspectorate in January.    It was noted that Bonnington has been excluded from HOU3a because of the building in Aldington.
Cllr Tomkins will circulate what was said on 7th December and what is planned to be said on 14th December.

Cllr Tomkins had spoken to the Planning Officer with regard to the Pig Farm application.

	



SB/JT

	Finances
The Financial Statement was circulated and a budget against expenditure was also circulated.
There is £5005.93 available in the bank.
2 cheques were written to J Tomkins for the gift to the Caretaker and to T Block for the collection of the Christmas Tree.
 
	

	Any Other Business
Cllr Linin asked if a developer had been found for the land in Brook – No developer has yet been allocated.
Cllr Linin reported that the development on Olantigh Road is yet to begin.
The neighbours of Woodpeckers Cottages have been in touch with both the Borough Council and the Parish Council regarding the issues that are being created with blocking roads whilst deliveries take place, noise and deliveries happen before 9am.  Cllr Betty has sent the contact details of the Planning Enforcement department, Health and Safety Officer and the Planning Officers.
The neighbours had expressed thanks to Cllr Betty for his assistance.

Cllr Betty showed a map of the SSSI area.


	


	Public Session
The member of public present had no comments to make.

	

	The next meeting was confirmed as Thursday, 11th January 2018, the Clerk would like any items for the agenda by Friday 1st January, please.  

The Chairman thanked everyone for a splendid year.
	All




The meeting closed at 7.45pm
